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April 14, 2023 

The Honorable Martin J. Gruenberg 

Chairman 

Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation 

550 17th Street NW 

Washington, DC 20429 

Dear Chairman Gruenberg: 

On behalf of our member commµn ity banks across the state of Iowa, the Community Bankers of 

Iowa strongly urges the Federal Deposit lnsµrance Corporation (FDIC) to use your cu rrent 

authority under the Federal Deposit Insurance (FDI) Act to. exempt cqmll) \Jnity banks from any 

special assessment levied on the banking industry to cover losses t0 the De p_osit Insurance Fund 

(DIF) from the recent failures .of Silicon Valley Bar,k (SVB). and Signature Bank of New-Yor-k. 

The association and our members were encouraged by your recent testimony before the 

Senate Banking and H:ouse Financial Services Committees where you highlighted the FDIC's 

discretion to design the special ass_e~sment in awcty that re.cogni~es-th e- typ~s of entities that 

benefit from the systemic risk exception as well as economic conditions and effects on others in 

the industry. 

Further, we applaud the White House for issuing a Fact Sheet indicating strong support for 

ensuring that "the costs of replenishing the DIF after these recent failures are not borne by 

community banks". ar:,d urge you to ·c;on5ider:-th-elr comments-- whe:n _-det,ermi 11 ing-the spectf:ics of 

the special assessme~t.- ... , 

_, 

Community banks did not benefit the most from the systemic risk exemption and should not 

shoulder the burden of paying the estimated $23 bill ion loss to the fund. The size, rapicj growth, 

and excess:b,1e risk of SVB and Signature Ban~ of New York are not refl~ct ivei-of the.community 

bank-s in our state. Com_munity ba11;ks operate under-a, ~ompletely different model based on 

personalized relationships, soynd underwJjting .a,nd rlsl< management that protects ou~ 

~ustomers and commun ities .ac i:.oss the -state. ·· 

.,. 



The Community Bankers of Iowa believes that community banks should be exempt from any 

special assessment to cover the losses of SVB or Signature Bank. Community banks are already 

experiencing a 2-basis point increase in FDIC assessments for 2023 which for many well 

capitalized community banks increased their assessments by more than 50 percent. If any 

assessment increase is warranted, it should be imposed on the institutions that pose the most 

risk to the DIF-not community banks. 

Ross Dickinson 

Community Bankers of Iowa 

CC: Travis Hill, Vice Chairman, FDIC 

Michael J. Hsu, Acting Comptroller of the Currency and Director, FDIC 

Ro hit Chopra, Director of the Consumer Financial Protection Bureau and Director, FDIC 

Johnathan McKernan, Director, FDIC 




